
ongoing professional development of faculty as teachers, scholars and practitioners.” The 
University System of Georgia requires that its institutions offer a “professional growth 
and development program” to “cultivate and sustain a culture in which faculty 
professional development is valued and pervasive” (BoR Policy Manual 8.3.13). Middle Georgia State University’s Strategic Plan (2018-2023), Imperative 3, states that “The 
University will attract, develop, retain, and recognize talented faculty and staff who are 
committed to fulfilling its mission.” Clearly, the development of faculty is a priority in USG institutions and in higher education in general; however, a significant investment is required in building new or redeveloping existing faculty development centers. 
Associated costs to scale services to a large faculty population can be significant.  In an 
era of declining resources, state universities are struggling to provide cost-effective 
faculty development opportunities, especially at institutions with multiple campuses. 

Middle Georgia State University began the process of building a CETL a few years ago, 
and the early version of the CETL’s staff structure included a director and several 
instructional designers. The staff provided instructional design services for creating 
online sections of courses, and later disseminated information about faculty development 
opportunities across the state and offered some faculty development workshops related to 
teaching and learning on MGA’s multiple campuses. In fall 2018, a faculty task force was 
formed, and the members were asked to examine ways in which faculty could be more 
directly involved in strengthening faculty development services and offering input into 
faculty development programming. The CETL Faculty Task Force published a Vision 
Paper in fall 2018 which offered the following vision statement with recommendations 
for a 



�x Create a baseline of professional quality, while promoting and 
celebrating excellence. (CETL Faculty Task Force Vision Paper) 

In line with these recommendations, two Faculty Development days were organized 
during the 2018 – 2019 academic year, one held in Macon and one in Cochran. Invited 
faculty and staff presented on topics such as “The Boyer Model of Scholarship,” 
“Momentum Year,” “Tenure and Promotion Portfolio Design,” “Value Added:  MGA 
Librarians Embedded in Your Online Classroom,” “Documenting Teaching Excellence,” 
“Fostering and Documenting Engagement in Online Classes,” and “Assessment Care 
Team: How and When to Refer Students of Concern.” The sessions were well-attended, 
and faculty consistently noted that the sessions were useful and that more opportunities 
for faculty development – as well as collegial gatherings across disciplines and campuses 
– would be very beneficial. Specifically, faculty members noted the need for these kinds  





as revising a course to enhance student learning), the community of faculty must be 
willing to bend, to listen, and to change. Petrone and Orquist-Ahrens note that “through 





proposed. The program proceeded only with a grant 
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